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From  The Pr incipal

The end of the term is fast approaching. Term 3 has been the first uninterrupted teaching term of 2020 and 
yet it had many challenges. COVID restrictions continue to impact how we operate and more importantly 
feel.
It is noticeable how tired both staff and students are. As a parent I?m tired and at times stretched. 
Emotionally we are all in a very different space this year. Our normal opportunities for rest and recreation 
have been greatly impacted. COVID has highlighted the fact that we are social beings in need of time 
together doing the things that we love.

We know COVID is impacting mental health. So this holiday's I encourage you to find ways to do the things 
your family enjoys whilst adhering to restrictions. Our kids need to have a great break filled with fun and 
connectedness with others.

This term the staff have worked hard to address any learning gaps due to the interruption caused by COVID. 
We have worked methodically and collaboratively to identify individual student needs and implement 
learning strategies. I?m very proud of how hard the staff have worked in this area. If you have concerns 
regarding your child?s learning I encourage you to contact your child?s class teacher to discuss further.

Thank you again for your support this term! Have a safe and fun term break!

Planned Maint enance 
In the coming holiday break we hope the following work will be completed throughout the school;

- ES1 will be re carpeted, assuming carpet arrives from Melbourne. We are scheduled to receive carpet 
from the first manufacture run.

- ES1 will be fitted with new display boards to improve classroom displays.
- The office will be re carpeted
- New furniture will be installed in the office and school foyer

Draf t  New Cur r iculum  for  Religious Educat ion

Many families are interested in learning about the draft new curriculum. We thank parents for their ongoing 
interest and emphasis that the curriculum is in draft format. As every parent would expect, the curriculum is 
age appropriate for children and young people. Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta is looking forward 
to sharing an updated version of our Draft Curriculum with parents and carers in October. 

http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au
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COVID-19 Updat e

We thank parents for continuing to work with us to ensure St Bernadette?s is safe for children, staff 
and families. These are complex times and advice is constantly changing. We understand some of 
your frustrations, but we are doing our best in these unfamiliar evolving times.

We have been advised that NSW Health are formulating guidelines that can be implemented to enable 
Year 6 farewells. This advice should be made available to schools early in Term 4. This is welcome 
news for our year 6 students.

The planned fun day for year 6 will proceed as long as restrictions remain unchanged.

St af f ing Announcem ent

It is with great pleasure that I announce that Mrs Bonilla is pregnant expecting her first child. This is 
exciting news for Mrs Bonilla and her husband as they plan the first steps to an expanded family life. 
At this stage Mrs Bonilla plans to remain teaching S2W until the end of the 2020 school year. On 
behalf of the whole St Bernadette?s community we congratulate Mrs Bonilla!

Have a great week!

Mr Phill Kapitanow
Principal

School Fee Fam ily Levy Inform at ion

Changes to Family Levy

We advise that your school fee statement may look a litt le different next year. You will notice that the 
Resource Fee has increased  and there is no longer a Family Levy as the Family Levy and Resource Fee 
have merged. In the majority of cases this has litt le or no impact. For families with 3 or more students 
there will be a slight increase in the combination of these fees. For 2021 there will be no increase in 
diocesan tuition fees or the building levy and therefore you will find that the total school fees increase 
is within the bounds of normal annual increases.  Contact the school office if you require any further 
information.

Congratulations to the 
Badato Family on the birth 
of Baby Atlas.

Congratulations to the 
Kedde family on the birth 
of Baby Franklin.

West ern Sydney Wanderer 's Soccer  
Program  - Spor t  Days

Sports Days for the rest of Term 3

Wednesdays Stage 2 and  Stage 3

Thursdays Early Stage 1 

and Stage 1
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N ews It ems from all o f our Teaching Groups
Over each fortnight leading up to the newsletter being distributed, we will be uploading news 

items to our website. These news items will showcase work from all of our class 

stage groups, Literacy, Numeracy, Sport and Health, Science, Creative Arts, 

Library, Bluey's Patch and Let 's Cook and Create.   Click on the link below to be 

taken to our website where you can view all of these news items and see lots 

oh photos in our galleries.

Handy Hint : Press your back arrow                to come back to the newsletter

View  our  News it em s

- Is your Email address correct?

- Are you receiving emails from St Bernadette's?

- Has your email address changed since you enrolled your child.

- Are you accessing the Compass Parent Portal to see your child's                

school report, merits awards and attendance?

If you have possibly had a change of email address please let us know.   
You could be missing our on important information that is sent home 
via email.  Please click on the following link and send us an email and 
we can check that your details are correct.

Em ail Us

Dat es For  Your  Diary

Sept em ber

25th - Last day for Term 3

Oct ober

12th - Term 4 commences for all students

Lat est  COVID-19 Advice f rom  St  Bernadet t e's

If you missed the email that went out this week on 
the latest advice

please click on the link to view the note in COVID 
Updates.

Latest 
COVID-19 

Advice

https://stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Community/News
mailto:stbernadetteslpark@parra.catholic.edu.au
https://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Community/School-Notes
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Enroll ing now for  2021 - You are 
welcom e at  St  Bernadet t e's!

We are all about learning at St 
Bernadette?s Primary School. We put 
safety first, and focus on student 
wellbeing.    A reminder that places are 
still available for 2021 in Kindergarten.  
Please share this news with your friends, 
family and neighbours. For more 
information about joining our caring 
school community, please contact our 
school office on 8869 6400 or email us 
on the following link  

Enrolment Enquiries

Uniform  Shop

The School Locker 
Uniform Shop is 
closed on site until 
further notice.   You can still visit the School 
Locker website and place on line orders. You 
have the option of having the order posted 
to you or collecting from the School Office.   
Uniforms can be returned as long as the 
packaging is in tact.

Thank you
School Locker  

Volunt eers at  St  
Bernadet t e's Pr im ary

If you wish to volunteer for our 
canteen or school events, it is a 
mandatory requirement that 
you complete  the Building 

Child Safe Communities (BCSC) form and online training 
module prior to commencing. 

This is a new online module and will replace any online 
training done previously.

Once your form has been submitted, the system will 
generate an email to confirm the status of you 
submission.   All volunteers need a BCSC approved 

status to volunteer at St Bernadette's. 

Building Child Safe 
Communities                    

OnLine Training Module

BCSC  Help 
Sheet

Visit  our  phot o gallery
 on our  websit e.

Phot o Gallery

St  Bernadet t e's 
Of f icial Facebook 

Page

St  Bernadet t e's       
Parent  Group

St  Bernadet t e's       
Cant een

St  Bernadet t e's       
School Of f ice

https://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Enrol/How-to-enrol
https://theschoollocker.com.au/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIi-XarsCy6QIVFh4rCh15hwMREAAYASAAEgJABvD_BwE
https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/About-Us/Building-Child-Safe-Communities
https://docs.google.com/document/d/e/2PACX-1vQPziZXWL6RFxr4a2BlycgZtZYUuTnWJzKW-Jc-w3mu4LukQURaDcsvfMu91aMgyIBE5yWZyLUkZyxJ/pub?urp=gmail_link
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Community/Gallery
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Community/Gallery
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Community/Gallery
https://www.facebook.com/St-Bernadettes-Lalor-Park-1258428774265668/?eid=ARD4lUexXw3-h4MN5yLmkX0c7ply7q6cr2bzhhKyBbnJctNW5LLwCJFW4rIjQQAKr5LTde28WTdMEH8u
mailto:sbparentgroup@gmail.com
mailto:sbparentgroup@gmail.com
mailto:sbcanteen@gmail.com
mailto:sbparentgroup@gmail.com
mailto:stbernadetteslpark@parra.catholic.edu.au
mailto:sbparentgroup@gmail.com
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St  Bernadet t e?s Par ish, Lalor  Park  

Parish Priest:           Fr Andrew Robinson                                     Secretary:                Mrs Bev Baxter     
Office Hours:          Tues, Thurs & Fri 9am to 4pm                      Telephone:              9672 4037                       
Email:                       admin@stbernadetteslalorpark.org.au      Fax:                          9671 5377
Web Page:              www.stbernadetteslalorpark.org.au 

TOUGH COMPASSION!                                Gospel in Life 

If someone was locked in the embrace of sin, it?s the servant in this parable about mercy.  Though 
compassion is shown to him, he?s incapable of returning it.  Watch the way he treats his fellow servant!  
His un-forgiveness imprisons him in the same way. 

The spirit of unforgiveness lurks in Peter?s question about ?how much? forgiveness is required. 

What he?s really asking is:  When can I reasonably refuse to forgive those who offend me?  Surely 
there?s a limit to how much forgiveness is strictly necessary. 

Jesus won?t play this game.  Jesus paints God as a king willing to forgive an outrageous sum owed to 
him, not because it is necessary  -  a king has no obligation to forgive anything  -  but for compassion?s 
sake.  Peter, in the guise of the first servant, sees his anger against his brother as actually justifiable. 

In the world of gospel parable, that attitude is destined for destruction.  Holding others bound to their 
sin poisons our love.  Our unforgiveness reveals how far short we fall of the mercy God shows to us.  
When I?m in opposition to a sister or brother, I know it?s for my sake, as much as for theirs, that I find 
my way to forgiveness.  To the extent that I choke my neighbour with my wrath, that?s how far the 
embrace of sin has choked the love out of me.

Whom do I find hardest to forgive?  What makes it hard, and what price did you pay for unforgiveness?

As Scripture says, ?Do not give the devil a chance to work on you?. 

Resolve not to allow unforgiveness a breeding ground in your heart.  Confess it and reconcile with 
your offender as quickly as possible.

PRAYER DURING THE CORONOVIRUS PANDEMIC

(Adopted from the USCCB)

Mary, Help of Christians, we fly to you today as your beloved children.  We ask you to intercede for us with 
your Son, as you did at the wedding in Cana

Pray for us, loving Mother, and gain for our nation and world, and for all our families and loved ones, the 
protection of God?s holy angels, that we may be spared the worst of this illness.

For those already afflicted, we ask you to obtain the grace of healing and deliverance.  Hear the cries of 
those who are vulnerable and fearful, wipe away their tears and help them to trust.

In this time of trial and testing, teach all of us in the Church to love one another and to be patient and kind.  
Help us to bring the peace of Jesus to our land and to our hearts.

We come to  you will confidence, knowing that you truly are our compassionate mother, health of the sick 
and cause of our joy.  Shelter us under the mantle of your protection, keep us in the embrace of your arms, 
help us always to know the love of your Son, Jesus.     Amen

http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.org.au
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